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Case No.:    PLAT - 1244526 Agenda #:  N. 1 

Location/Address: 1705 Panola Road Commission District:  5    Super District:  7 

Parcel ID(s): 16-037-01-002  

Request: To subdivide 22.95 acres for the development of 131 single family residences.  

Property Owner(s): Cowan Mary Jennifer Zeagler 

Applicant/Agent: Wayne Morehead  

Acreage: 22.95 acres 

Existing Land Use: One story structure(s) and heavily wooded lot 

Surrounding Properties: North is RSM. East is RSM, O-I and R-100, South; O-I and C-1. West; R-100 

  

  

SUBJECT PROPERTY & ZONING HISTORY 
 
The subject property is located at 1705 Panola Road in the Hidden Hills Overlay District Residential Tier. The property 
is zoned RSM (Small Lot Residential Mix) District with a future land designation of Suburban (SUB). The current zoning 
and future land use allow for the development of single-family residences. The property was rezoned in 2020 per case 
CZ-20-1243750.  
  
PROJECT ANALYSIS 

 
The applicant submitted a sketch plat to subdivide 22.95 acres to develop 131 lots for 56 single family attached and 75 
detached homes at a density of 5.72 units per acre. The proposed sketch plat shows four pockets of open space and a 
detention pond on site. The minimum lot area is 5,000 square feet for single family detached residences and 1,000 
square feet for attached residences. The attached residences (townhomes) are internal to the site. The single family 
detached residences will abut the surrounding single family detached residences subdivisions. Access to the 
development is proposed via two curb cuts on Panola Road. 

 
The proposed sketch plat complies with and has received approval from DeKalb County GIS, Watershed and Land 
Development, Transportation and Planning departments.  
 
STAFF RECOMMENDATION:  Approval 

DeKalb County Department of Planning and Sustainability recommends approval.   



SKETCH PLAT APPROVAL DOES NOT CONSTITUTE APPROVAL OF THE STORM

DRAINAGE OR SANITARY SEWER SYSTEMS. NO CONSTRUCTION SHALL BEGIN UNTIL

CONSTRUCTION PLANS ARE ARE APPROVED AND A DEVELOPMENT PERMIT IS

OBTAINED.


